
Epistle Reading 
St. Paul’s Second Letter to the Corinthians 6:1-10 

BRETHREN, working together with him, then, we entreat 
you not to accept the grace of God in vain. For he says, "At 
the acceptable time I have listened to you, and helped you on 
the day of salvation." Behold, now is the acceptable time; 
behold, now is the day of salvation. We put no obstacle in 
any one's way, so that no fault may be found with our 
ministry, but as servants of God we commend ourselves in 

every way: through great endurance, in afflictions, hardships, calamities, 
beatings, imprisonments, tumults, labors, watching, hunger; by purity, 
knowledge, forbearance, kindness, the Holy Spirit, genuine love, truthful 
speech, and the power of God; with the weapons of righteousness for the right 
hand and for the left; in honor and dishonor, in ill repute and good repute. We 
are treated as impostors, and yet are true; as unknown, and yet well known; 
as dying, and behold we live; as punished, and yet not killed; as sorrowful, yet 
always rejoicing; as poor, yet making many rich; as having nothing, and yet 
possessing everything. 

Gospel Reading 
The Gospel of Luke 5:1-11 

At that time, Jesus was standing by the lake of Gennesaret. 
And he saw two boats by the lake; but the fishermen had 
gone out of them and were washing their nets. Getting into 
one of the boats, which was Simon's, he asked him to put out 
a little from the land. And he sat down and taught the people 
from the boat. And when he had ceased speaking, he said to 

Simon, "Put out into the deep and let down your nets for a catch." And Simon 
answered, "Master, we toiled all night and took nothing! But at your word I will 
let down the nets." And when they had done this, they enclosed a great shoal 
of fish; and as their nets were breaking, they beckoned to their partners in the 
other boat to come and help them. And they came and filled both the boats, so 
that they began to sink. But when Simon Peter saw it, he fell down at Jesus' 
knees, saying, "Depart from me, for I am a sinful man, O Lord." For he was 
astonished, and all who were with him, at the catch of fish which they had 
taken; and so also were James and John, sons of Zebedee, who were 
partners with Simon. And Jesus said to Simon, "Do not be afraid; henceforth 
you will be catching men." And when they had brought their boats to land, they 
left everything and followed him. 
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 If you need to reach clergy, you can reach them at the numbers listed below: 

Reverend Father Matthew Gilbert 801-556-1139 

Reverend Father Elias Koucos 801-556-4640 

Reverend Father George Politis (retired) 

Reverend Dn. Anatoli Kireiev 

 

 

Greek Orthodox Church of Greater Salt Lake 

www.gocslc.org; Orthodoxy3@gmail.com 

 

Holy Trinity Cathedral 279 S 300 W SLC, UT 84101 (801) 328-9681 

Prophet Elias Church 5335 Highland Drive Holladay, UT 84117 (801) 277-2693 
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Sunday Services 
September 28th  
Holy Trinity:  Orthros 8:30am/Divine Liturgy 9:30am Father Elias 
Prophet Elias:  Orthros 8:30am/Divine Liturgy 9:30am Father Matthew 
 

Weekday Service 
October 1st                     Holy Protection of the Theotokos 
Holy Trinity only:   Orthros 8:30am/Divine Liturgy 9:30am  Father Matthew 

 
October 2nd                  Akathist Service to Saints Cyprian & Justina 
                                      (Protectors Against Evil Intentions) 
Holy Trinity only:   10:00am-11:00am Father Matthew 
 

Memorials 
September 28th     
Sheryl Markham   1 Year Prophet Elias 
 
October 5th  
Mike B. Sergakis* 30 Year Holy Trinity 
Vasi M. Sergakis* 10 Year Holy Trinity  

*The Sergakis and Wedemeyer families will host Coffee Hour at Holy Trinity* 
October 12th  
Dianne Johnson   3 Year Holy Trinity 
Jamie Votsis Paulos   2 Year Holy Trinity 
 October 19th  
Joyce Haffty 1 Year Holy Trinity 
Joseph Haffty 10 Year Holy Trinity 
 
When Scheduling Memorials… From this point forward, ALL scheduling of Memorials must 

be done through FATHER MATTHEW ONLY. For inquiries regarding Memorials or to 

schedule one, you must, from now on, call or email Father Matthew directly at 801- 556-1139 

or matthewthepriest@gmail.com.  

 

Prayer List 
Bill, Kim, Margaret, Ruth, Georgette, Stephanie, Steve, Tami, Alexander, Tony, Nick, 

Jill, Margaret, Preston, George, Charissa, Madeline, Edie, Sabina, Wendy, Magdy 
 

Bible Study  
 On Tuesday, September 30th at 10:30am-12:00pm at Little America 

 
Parish Council 

On Monday, September 29h at 6:30pm at Holy Trinity   

  
If you want something added to the bulletin, please remember: the information 
needs to be sent directly to our email (orthodoxy3@gmail.com) by 12:00pm 
every Wednesday as we do have a deadline. We encourage you to keep your 
bulletin announcements to one simple paragraph with contact information. 
Please keep in mind if you’ve already sent an entry for the bulletin we will 
mindfully repeat it in the bulletin until it is outdated. Along with this, due to 
space limitations, we will only run each entry for four weeks prior to an events 
date. 
 

Art of the Bingham Canyon Mine 
Want to learn more about the Bingham Canyon Mine, the science, history, 
and art? There is an exhibit at the U of U Museum of Fine Arts (UMFA) that 
shows the amazing history of the Bingham Canyon Mine, with over 100 
paintings, drawings, and photographs of the mine’s development, the effect on 
the economy, and culture. The display ends September 28th, so take the 
family and learn more about this incredible piece of our Hellenic history and 
tradition. Visit umfa.utah.edu for more. 

 
CRETAN GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

The assembly is scheduled for today, Sunday, September 28th from 4:00pm-
6:00pm at Prophet Elias. Please join us for this informative meeting to receive 
updates on the PAA 2015 Convention in Salt Lake City. Topics to be 
discussed include: Event Planning Progress, Final Packet Pricing, and 
Registration. Your participation to this important meeting will be greatly 
appreciated. See you then. 

 
CALLING ALL GREAT COOKS 

I am looking for your best recipes to be included in an Orthodox Community 
Cookbook of Salt Lake Valley.  They do not have to be Greek cuisine, just any 
tried and true recipe that makes your family cry out for more!  The deadline is 
coming up fast so the book can be ready for the Greek Holiday Boutique at 
Prophet Elias Greek Orthodox Church.  Email your recipes by October 
1st to kimsouvall@gmail.com. 
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IMPORTANT MESSAGES FROM FATHER MATTHEW 

 SPIRITUAL STRENGTHENING… 
I invite and encourage your prayerful participation at these two upcoming weekday 
services at Holy Trinity: 1)Orthros/Divine Liturgy (8:30am/9:30am) in honor of 
the Protection of the Theotokos on Wednesday, October 1st;  and 2) A 
special Akathist on Thursday, October 2 (10am) to Saints Cyprian and Justina, who 
are commemorated on this day and are fervent intercessors before God and 
who protect us from those who may wish evil upon us. 
  
TO HELP US IN OUR SPIRITUAL LIFE IN CHRIST… 
Available Soon --  a new publication consisting of all things pertaining to 
one’s SPIRITUAL LIFE. If you would like to receive this publication either 
by email or by first class mail, you MUST contact ME DIRECTLY since I alone will be 
undertaking and overseeing this publication. You may call me or text me at 556-
1139 or you may email me at my new email address:  matthewthepriest@gmail.com. 
 
A GATHERING OF WOMEN ON OCTOBER 4… 
I am pleased to announce the formation of a WOMEN’S GROUP, a coming together 
of women of all ages, sharing their unique struggles and joys as they aim to live their 
Orthodox faith every day, in every situation.  Led by Presbytera Denise, it will be 
offered quarterly, and then more frequently as the group grows. The date for the first 
gathering will be Saturday, October 4 from 11am-noon in the Prophet Elias Small 
Gym. Women of ALL ages are encouraged to attend, even our younger mothers with 
children! So please feel free to bring your young children, toys and all! 
  
LOOKING AHEAD -- OUR TUESDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY…. 
For those who have always been interested in studying the BOOK OF REVELATION, 
our Tuesday Morning Bible Study Group, which meets at the Little America lobby at 
10:30am, will begin the study of Revelation on Tuesday, October 28. I am now 
accepting pre-orders of the study book we will use -- “The Apocalypse of Saint John” 
by Lawrence R. Farley. The author demonstrates that the most important lesson we 
can learn from Revelation today is the need to remain faithful in a time of widespread 
hostility to the Christian faith.  In the meantime, we will continue to study the Acts of 
the Apostles through the third week in October. Please join us! 
  
REMINDER – CHANGE IN EMAIL ADDRESS… 
Please UPDATE your “contacts” list to reflect my new email address -
 matthewthepriest@gmail.com. Although right now I can still receive emails 
at fr.matthewg@gocslc.org, please know that in the near future I will no longer be 
using that email address. 

Humbly in Christ,   Father Matthew 

 

SAINT SOPHIA SCHOOL PRESENTS….. 
Saint Sophia School in Salt Lake City  is proud to announce a very special 
opportunity for Utah families.  Saint Sophia School will be hosting Janet 
Lansbury, author of "ELEVATING CHILDCARE: a guide to respectful 
parenting."   If you have not heard about Janet Lansbury, please look at her 
website www.janetlansbury.com. Janet lives in LA and will be flying in 
on October 14th, 2014 to present at Saint Sophia School (5341 South 
Highland Drive). Check in starts at 6:45pm and the presentation starts at 
7:00pm.  Janet Lansbury's respectful parenting advice is quoted and shared 
by millions of readers worldwide.  Inspired by the pioneering parenting 
philosophy of her friend and mentor, Magda Gerber, Janet encourages 
parents and child care professionals to perceive babies and children as unique 
and capable human beings.  Tickets are $20 per person.  Please call 801-424-
1297, stop by the school office to sign up or Email: 
brian.lampe@saintsophiaschool.org.  
 

A Taste of New Wines from Australia and Italy to Benefit IOCC 
Enjoy a lovely evening of wine tasting and hors d’oeuvres and learn about how 
IOCC is helping families in Syria, Greece, Cameroon, and other countries 
around the world. On Thursday, October 16th, 2014 at 5:30pm-8:00pm at 
the Alta Club (100 E. South Temple, Salt Lake City, Utah 84111). Purchase 
tickets at Iocc.org click events or contact Elyce Mouskondis at 801-891-6266, 
or emouskondis@nicholasandco.com. The suggested donation is $75 and 
includes a wine flight and hors d’oeuvres.  
 

The Classical Greek Theatre 2014 presents... 
Euripides' dark tragedy "Hecuba"- The Mother of all Misfortune. At Red Butte 
Garden Amphitheater, on Saturdays and Sundays, September 20th, 21st, 
27th & 28th, at 9:00am. Pre-show orientation lecture begins at 8:30am. 
 

 
 
Fall is in the air and the Young at Heart will be having their luncheon 
on Thursday, October 9th at 12:00pm at the Memorial Hall. The menu will be 
a surprise, so come on down and enjoy the fun and fellowship along with 
BINGO! We hope to see you there. 
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AN HCA MOVIE & MEAL: CHRISTMAS WITH THE KAROUNTZOSES 
In the Hellenic Memorial Hall on October 12th, 2014  at 1:00pm. Join the 
Hellenic Cultural Association in welcoming screenwriter and director, Robert 
Krantz as he presents his feature length new movie to our exclusive Salt Lake 
City audience. What could go wrong at a Greek family Christmas gathering? 
Well, maybe everything, and joyous Greek Orthodox parishes across the 
country are finding out week by week, tear by tear. Mark your calendar for this 
fun event. Tickets are $15.00 for adults, $7.50 for Sunday School students. 
Family pass for 5 or more $50.00. Pre-schoolers and seniors free. Donations 
welcome. Table Sponsorships Available. Call John Saltas 801-647-8282 for 
more information.  Meze and meal provided by the HCA. 

AHEPA and DAUGHTERS OF PENELOPE NEWS 
Congratulations to the seven recipients who were awarded scholarships from 
the AHEPA SLC Beehive Chapter. Jamie Cayias, Sam Adondakis, and Chris 
Stockslager each received a $1000 scholarship. Greg Nelson, Yianni Cayias, 
Andrea Kontgis, and Emily Radivoyevich each received $500. We are proud of 
these students from the Orthodox Community and wish them success. 
Scholarships will be offered again next year to Salt Lake City Orthodox 
Students. Two scholarship fundraisers are planned.  SAVE THE DATES 
January 10th, 2015: FESTIVAL OF TABLES at Prophet Elias and January 
31st, 2015: BASILE the Comedian in Concert at Holy Trinity. More details on 
both events coming soon. Please consider joining AHEPA Beehive Chapter or 
Daughters of Penelope Charai Chapter. 
 

CONGRATULATIONS 
Congratulations to our newly elected GOYA Officers for the New Ecclesiastical 
Year 2014-15.  We extend our best wishes for a very productive and spiritually 
edifying year. God bless. 

           Senior GOYA          Junior GOYA 

President – Jon Louis Pezely   President – Niko Sargetakis 
Vice President – Yiorgos Saltaris  Vice President – Georgie Katsanevas 
Secretary – Anthony Kapos   Secretary – George Adondakis 
Historian – Nikolas Pantelides  Historian – Elaina Katsohirakis 
Event Coordinator – Michaelis Linardakis Event Coordinator – Stavroula Kontgis 
Worship Coordinator – Pisti Gamvroulas 
Volunteer Coordinator – Elpitha Gamvroulas 

 

 
GREEK FESTIVAL FOOD FOR SALE 

The Greek Festival food items listed below are available and can be 
purchased and picked up at Holy Trinity. There will be more items added soon 
to follow.  

 
Spanakopita: $70.00 per case (72 to a case), or $25.00 a tray (24 to a tray). 
 
Fillo Dough: $3.00 per 1lb. package. 
 
Pastitsio: $80.00 per tray. 
 
Loukanika: $40.00 per 10lb case. 
 
Chicken or Pork Souvlakia: $100.00 per bucket. 
 
Moschofilero Wine: $12.00 per bottle.  
 
Lyrarakis Wine: $12.00 per bottle.  
 
Santurini Wine: $22.00 per bottle.  
 
Sweet Bread: $3.00 per loaf. 
 
Stifatho: $90.00 per bucket. 
 
Dolmathes: $130.00 per bucket. 
 
Keftethes: $90.00 per bucket. 
 
Melomakarona: $0.50 each. 
 

 
 
 



 

It’s time again for the Pan Arcadians to host a social event for its members 
and the entire community. Please join the Arcadians on Saturday, October 
11th, 2014 for a full day of fun, beginning with: the Walk for Making Strides of 
Utah to Find a Cure for Breast Cancer at 9:00am at Liberty Park. Register for 
the walk, join the team, and make a donation at  
http://main.acsevents.org/site/TR?team_id=1699815&pg=team&fr_id=62637.  
If you can’t walk, come to Liberty Park and cheer on the team walkers. After 
the walk, we’ll go for lunch and then on to -----100 Years of Fashion: 1900 to 
present; exhibit at Salt Lake Community College (South Campus/old South 
High) 1575 South State Street at 2:00pm. Please contact: Karen 
Anastasopoulos with any questions at karenanast@gmail.com, or by phone at 
801-913-2414.   
 

ATTENTION all members of Daughters of Minos- Elections will be held on 
Wednesday, November 12th, at HT- 6:30pm. The new Executive Committee 
will begin their positions on January 1st, 2015 As the Elections committee-we 
would like to announce the positions available and open for nominees. 
President-1st and 2nd  Vice President-Secretary-Treasurer Please, consider 
taking a position for our worthy organization during this especially important 
term, 2015 Salt Lake City-National PAA convention. If you have questions or 
concerns regarding the positions and the duties involved, qualifications to run 
for an office or to NOMINATE yourself or a friend, please contact: Orie 
Kambouris at 801-801-6542 or oriekambouris@hotmail.com and Christie 
Zervos-Tatum at 801-243-8144.  

ADULT SEMINARS 

“This Sunday we will resume weekly Adult Seminars at Holy Trinity Cathedral, 
following the Orthodox Church calendar, and addressing timely topics 
surrounding our Saints and Holy Tradition.  The Seminars commence 
immediately following the Divine Liturgy dismissal; they are open to everyone 
ages 18+ (whether you finished Catechism School or not).  This is an 
opportunity for us to learn, together, more about Holy Tradition, and exchange 
perspectives in real-time.  We offer hand-out materials for home review, and 
references on the Internet or hard-copy publications.  We conclude Seminars 
in time for attendees to go next door for Sunday School dismissal, which is 
generally within 30-40 minutes."  

 

 

NATIONAL CHURCH MUSIC SUNDAY 

A special tray will be passed this day (Sunday, October 5th, 
2014) for the National Church Endowment Fund. The 
principal beneficiary of the fund is the Holy Cross Seminary.  

 

Upcoming Youth Events 

All Hallows' Evening Jr. and Sr. GOYA Outing on Saturday, October 11th, 

2014 at 5:00pm at the Hellenic Cultural Center. Come and enjoy a delicious 

chili dinner, then decide to either attend Nightmare on 13th Street or stay at the 

Hellenic Center and enjoy a movie with treats. There will be more information 

to follow. 

NOVEMBER 2014 – YOUTH MONTH 

Youth will: Read the Epistle Readings, usher in Church, pass trays, and 

participate in a service project to help The Road Home. There will be more 

information to follow.  

IOCC UPDATE ON CRISIS IN SYRIA 
The International Orthodox Christian Charities (IOCC) is a 501c(3) 
organization that provides humanitarian aid and emergency disaster relief 
worldwide. The IOCC is reaching out to parishes across the country to provide 
help in providing emergency assistance to families in war torn Syria. As a 
service project for our Sunday School children, we are organizing the 
assembly of much needed Emergency Back to School kits and Emergency 
Hygiene kits. These kits will provide basic necessities that displaced families 
and children so desperately need. 
Last Sunday there was a Back To Sunday School Appreciation Picnic held at 
the Prophet Elias pavillion immediately following Sunday School. We had a 
table set-up and staffed with Emergency Kits on display and had a donation 
basket available for donations to pay for the supplies we need to build the kits. 
Please consider this prayfully and give from your heart to help our kids with 
this worthy service project. 
"For I was hungry and you gave Me food; I was thirsty and you gave Me drink; 
I was a stranger and you took Me in; I was naked and you clothed Me; I was 
sick and you visited Me; I was in prison and you came to Me.” Matthew 25:35-
36 
-Please contact Terry Theodorou at Terry@BestBBQSpices.com with any 
questions. Thank you! 
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GOYA BASKETBALL 

Goya Basketball is about to begin. Watch for online 
registration at our website (gocslc.org). We need 
one volunteer to assist Mike Daskalas with the 
administration of this program. If you are interested 
in being a volunteer with Mike please contact him at 
mike.daskalas@gmail.com or George Kournianos at 
georgegreekchurch@gmail.com. 

 

 

Holy Trinity Philoptochos Meeting 

It’s time to get back together again! There will be a meeting for Holy Trinity 
Philoptochos on Wednesday, October 1st at 6:30pm. We hope to see you all 
there. Also, a BIG thank you to the women and men, yes, and men, that 
offered their help in the pastry booth. We all made a great team! 

 

 

KID’S CORNER 

 

 

 
Christian Stewardship is... 
A grateful and responsible use of God's gifts in the light of God's purpose as revealed 
in Jesus Christ.  Christian stewards, empowered by the Holy Spirit, commit 
themselves to conscious, purposeful decisions. 

Stewardship is lived out in: 
 living and telling the Good News; 
 sharing with God in seeking justice, peace, and the integrity of creation in an 

interdependent universe; 
 wisely employing God-given human resources, abilities, and relationships; 
 sharing the material resources we hold and giving them in service, justice, 

and compassion; 
 providing for future generations; 
 sharing in the life, worship, and responsible stewardship of the Church and 

of its mission. 

Both for the individual and for the community, stewardship is a joyful act for the sake 
of God's world. 

A donation is a gift given typically for charitable purposes and/or to benefit a cause. 

A donation may take various forms, including cash offering, services, new or used 

goods including clothing, toys, food, and vehicles. It also may consist of emergency, 

relief or humanitarian aid items, development aid support, and can also relate to 

medical care needs  

Charitable gifts of goods or services are also called gifts in kind. 

 

* You may now pay your stewardship by debit or credit card in the narthex at Prophet 

Elias Church. We expect to have Holy Trinity Cathedral on line by the end of October. 
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